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Dear Families, 
 
 

NAPLAN 

Congratulations to the students on their 
commitment to this yearôs NAPLAN program 
of assessments. As mentioned previously, 
the National Assessment Program ï Literacy 
and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual 
assessment for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 
9. It has been an everyday part of the school 
calendar since 2008. 

This year was the first time for our school to 
complete most of the assessment tasks on 
line. After some minor glitches at the start, 
the assessment program for our students 
was finalised without any issues. Thanks 
again to Mrs Dinning and the Year 3, 5 and 7 
teachers for their dedication and commitment 
to making NAPLAN online such a success. 
The feedback from a group of students 
showed overwhelming support of the online 
assessments as opposed to the more 
traditional paper tasks. 

Attendance ï Every Day Counts 

Regular attendance at school has a positive 
impact on students' academic results and 
their social and emotional wellbeing. The 
South Australian Government has 
determined the attendance goal for the state 
as a whole is 95%. At the moment, our whole 
school attendance is 92%.  

Thank you to the many families who make 
contact with the school when their child is 
absent. Even though we understand sickness 
and family circumstances will prevent a child 
from attending school, it is important for the 
school to be notified in order for us to keep 
accurate records. If you cannot notify the 
school in advance, please phone the school 
or complete  your childôs Chronicle covering 
the days missed when your child returns. 
 
 

Art Classes 

Art classes commenced earlier this Term and 
the students have been very excited about 
the program. Even though I have a regular 
group of participants every week, there is 
always room for more students. Year 4-7 
students are invited to participate every 
Thursday and R-3 students are welcome 
every Friday. Lessons are held in the Art 
Room at lunch time. If your child has an 
interest in Art, please encourage them to 
attend. This is another option available for 
our students at lunch time. The feedback 
received to date has been very positive and I 
know the students are always very 
enthusiastic. Please note - as we are usually 
painting, the students will need to bring a 
paint shirt on the day. 

Meet and Greet 
 
An afternoon meet and greet session is being 
organised for Thursday, 13th June at 3.45 in 
the library. It will be a great informal 
opportunity for me to meet more parents and 
family members from Bordertown Primary 
School. Iôm looking forward to seeing you 
there. (More details are included inside of this  
Newslink.) 

 

Kind regards 
Ross McHutcheon 
Principal 

I N S I D E  

T H I S  I S S U E :  

NEWSLINK  

DATES TO 

REMEMBER 
JUNE  

Mon 10th  
Public Holiday  

 

Wed 12th  
School Photo Day  

7.00 pm RAN training  
 

Thurs 13th  
3:45 pm Meet & Greet ñ 

school Library  
 

Mon  17th ñFri 21st  
Sapsasa Football & Net-
ball Carnivals ñAdelaide  

 

Wed 19th  
7:30 pm Governing 

Council meeting  
 

Fri 28th  
 

Kidsô Voice Casual Day 

Bully Survey report 
 
Meet and Greet meeting 
 
Assembly Certificates 
 
National Simultaneous 
Storytime report 
 
Chill Area 
 
Parent Volunteers 
Workshop 
 
Year 7 CPR Training 
 
Kidsô Voice Casual Day 
 
Sapsasa Athletics report  
 
Kidsô Voice Recycled Mats 

Just a little bit late for school doesnôt seem much but é. 

If your child is missing That equals Which is And over 13 years 

10 minutes per day 50 minutes per week Almost 1.5 weeks of the 
year 

Almost half of a year 

20 minutes per day 1 hour 40 minutes per 
week 

Over 2.5 weeks of the year Almost 1 year 

30 minutes per day Half a day per week 4 weeks of the year Almost 1.5 years 

60 minutes per day 1 day per week 8 weeks of the year Over 2.5 years 



 2019 Bullying Behaviours Audit 

85%

11%

3% 1%

Frequency of bullying behaviours in 
classroom: Yr 2 - 7 2019

Never

More than once

Most days

Every day
75%

17%

6%

2%

Frequency of bullying behaviours in 
yard: Yr 2 - 7 2019

Never

More than once

Most days

Every day

This year, students have reported an increase in never experienced bullying in 
both classroom and yard. The figure of 75% in the yard has increased from 67% in 
2018 and 63% in 2017. This positive indicator has seen a decrease in students 
reporting bullying behaviour either more than once and most days. The figure of 
85% in the classroom  has increased from  76% in 2018 and 71% in 2017.  
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6%

5%

16%
6%

16%

9%

13%

6%

Type of bullying behaviours reported Yr 2- 7 
2019

Name calling

Hitting

Kicking

Teasing

Threats

Putdowns

Excluding

Rumours

Other

19%

15%

4%
14%

22%

12%

3%
5%

2%

4%

Where bullying behaviours are reported

Classroom

Around buildings

Tennis courts

Quadrangle

Oval

Woods

Steel

JP Playground

Sandpits

Toilets

 
 
Overall, there are only small adjustments in the type of bullying 
behaviours reported and where it occurs. 
 
Students predominantly indicate that the issues of conflict occur outside 
in the most popular play areas, and is generally linked to the spaces 
where particular year levels most commonly play.  In many instances 
issues occur when children are playing active games and when 
problems occur about rule interpretation and rough play.  
 
Around two thirds of the type of bullying behaviour students have 
reported is verbal, with social exclusion and rumours the next highest 
reported behaviours. Physical behaviours, (hitting, kicking, shoving) are 
the least reported by students and are lower than the previous two 
audits. 
 
It is not surprising to note that most students indicate that the issues 
they have reported occur mostly at recess and lunchtimes, including 
between the bells when students are moving to line up to return to 
class. One indicator that has increased this year is the reporting of 
issues arising to and from school. We will be seeking further 
information about this data to further understand what is happening. 
(Some appears to be siblings!) 
 
While this yearôs audit has indicated an overall decrease in the amount 
of bullying behaviours reported we continue to work on ways of 
improving studentsô behaviours towards each other. 
 
We remind parents to inform the school of any concerns around 
bullying type behaviours, to enable us to respond in an appropriate 
manner. Students are also able to use the Individual Report of Bullying 
Behaviours form to seek assistance when required. 
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2%

8%

5%
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24%
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5%

6%

7%
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When bullying behaviour is reported as 
occuring

On the way to school

Before school

In lessons

Moving between classes

Fitness

Recess

Lunch

Between bells

Lining up

After school

On the bus

On the way home



1 0 0  R E A D I N G  N I G H T S  

P O P P Y  R A L P H  

M I T C H E L L  P R E T L O V E  

M E G A N  B O S T O N  

K E E L E Y  M E A D  

M A C Y  M C C A R T H Y  

I S A A C  S A N D E R S  

E L L A H  L U S H E R  

S U M M E R  T A U T H O  

L E X I E  A L O V E R A  

K H L O E  C A R M A N  

W A R R E N  S M I T H  

Z A L I  D A V Y  

C A R L Y  G R A E T Z  

C O O P E R  K E N N E T T  

J E S S I C A  R U D Z I N S K A S  

K E E L E Y  M E A D  

M E G A N  B O S T O N  

B R A N D O N  L A W R E N C E  

N O A H  H I L L I E R  

D E C L A N  T A Y L O R  

J U L I A  H U T C H E S S O N  

A L I X  R I C H A R D S O N  

W I L L  H E I N R I C H  

O I S I N  G I L L -OõDONOVAN 

H O B B E S  F U G A T A  

E L L A  W E G E N E R  

C E L I N E  S M I T H  

A M I R A  S H A I B A H  

L O G A N  B L A C K W E L L  

K A Y L A  P A R S O N S  

T A L I S A  P H I L L I P S  

2 0 0  R E A D I N G  H O U R S  

M A R I S S A  C L A R K  

2 5  R E A D I N G  H O U R S  

L A R A  W I S E  

A M Y  B R Y A N T  

5 0  K M  F I T N E S S  

H E N R Y  K L U S K A  

T A T E  N E A L E  

E M M E T T  P H I L L I P S  

A N G U S  K L U S K A  

N O A H  H I L L I E R  

P I P P A  B L A C K W E L L  

C R U Z E  C R I S P  

R Y A N  W I E S E  

B R O D I E  F O R S T E R  

C E R T I F I C A T E  O F  

E X C E L L E N C E  

H E I D I  A S H F I E L D  

L U C A S  B A R R A S  

A D A  B L A C K W E L L  

J O R J A  C A R N E M O L L A  

M I C A I A H  C A S T R E N C E  

H O B B E S  F U G A T A  

T A R N I E  P A G E  

K A Y L A  P A R S O N S  

E L L A  W E G E N E R  

K I R R A  J A N S O N  

R E A D I N G  C L U B  

H A V A N N A H  H A R D I N G  

I M O G E N  R A L P H  

W I L L  G L Y N N  

P A R K E R  W I E S E  

S A R A H  D E N S L E Y  

H U D S O N  B O T H A  

I V Y  B L A C K W E L L  

D E K L A N  N A S H  

E R I N  A L T U S  

S T E L L A  H I C K S  

Meet and Greet  
All parents and care givers are invited to a meet and greet  

with  

Principal Ross McHutcheon and PCWs Amy Pietsch and Karen Prenzler  

Thursday 13 th June  

3:45pm in school Library  

 
Following a short introduction the topic for discussion will be reformation of a 

parent group.  



Every year a picture book that is written and illustrated by an Australian 
author and illustrator is read simultaneously in schools, libraries, preschools, 
childcare centres, family homes, bookshops and many other places across 
the country. This year all the R/1 classes participated, with Mrs Devitt and 
some special Alpacas with Maracas helpers dancing, prancing, shimmying 
and shaking their way through the story. 

 
This year over  
11 000 centres 
registered for the 
event, with over  
1 138 889 people 
participating nation 

wide. 
 
 

The story is about 
two alpacas who 
wish to enter a  
talent show and 
struggle to find a 

ótalentô. 
The book focuses 
on friendship,  
persistence and 
being brave to 
have a go. 



In Week 5 we had the pleasure of having Kirsty 

Harvey come to our school to teach us how to 

preform CPR correctly using the term of 

D.R.S.A.B.C.D.  It was a great lesson and we all 

learnt skills that we never knew and that will 

now never leave us.  We would once again like 

to thank Kirsty for donating her time and 

knowledge. 

By Sienna, Indy, Bridie and Stephanie 



Jhcrô Unhbd B`rt`k C`x 
Week 9 Friday 28 th June  

A-Z dress up theme  

Children can come dressed up as something that begins 

with their designated letter.  
A reminder that thongs and slip -on shoes are not to be worn to school.  

R/1 Modra, Perrett, Maney and Feder ð Letters B and P  

2/3 Bishop, Exton/Deans and Pandopulos ð Letters C and D  

3/4 Selkrig and Carter ð Letters R and F  

Year 5 Maney and Miels ð Letters S and G  

6/7 Ridgway, Wegener/Searle, Angel and Foulds ð Letters T and W  

Gold Coin donation towards the Smith Family Childrenõs Charity 

The Smith Family is a national, independent children's charity helping disadvantaged Australians to get the 
most out of their education, so they can create better futures for themselves. 

Sapsasa Athletics 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Alekza, Katrina, Zoe, Darby 
and Zia who competed at Santos Stadium as 
members of the Upper South East Athletics team. 
The team had a great day, winning the overall 
team points against the other Country Districts of 
South Australia.  
 
A huge congrats to our local medal winners; 
 
Alekza- Gold: 100m, 200m, 800m and Relay 

 
Katrina- Silver: 800m and High Jump 

 

Zoe- Gold: Relay 

Congratulations to Alekza Meakins for also 

making the South Australian State Team after her 

huge haul of medals at State Championships.  



Chill Area  
An initiative from last yearõs Kidsõ Voice group was to set up a Chill Area for children to access 

at lunch time. Children use this area as a quiet space where they can play cards or board 

games with their friends. It is wonderful to 

see children utilising this space.  

Parent VolunteersðInformation Workshop 
 

Parents would now be aware of the expectations placed on schools in regard to volunteering at school, and on camps and 
excursions. Department policy does not require parents to have a criminal history screening to volunteer in classrooms. 
However, schools are required to ensure that volunteers are aware of child protection responsibilities, duty of care, 
Department Code of Conduct and other topics related to the wellbeing and safety of students. 
 
All parents who have volunteered, or are wanting to volunteer, for activities involving students will need to attend an 
information workshop to be informed of Department expectations of volunteers. We will be offering one workshop this term: 
 

Wednesday, 12th June, 2019 from 7:00 to 9:00pm in the school library 
 
Please use the reply slip below to indicate your intention to participate in this workshop.  We value the contribution that our 
volunteers make to our school community and appreciate the extra time and commitment being expected of the volunteers 
supporting our students and teachers. 
Please note: Parents who have prior experience with Responding to Abuse and Neglect training through work or sports coaching may be 
able to complete an online training for this component of the workshop. Please contact Deanna Dinning if you would like more information. 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Parent Volunteers ð Information Workshop 
Please complete and return to the Front Office by Tuesday 11th June, 2019 

 

I will be attending the Parent Volunteer Information Workshop on: Wednesday, 12th June, 2019 

 
Name: _____________________________________________     
 
Contact (phone): ______________________________________________________ 


